Letter 1 – for students approved to go on exchange for credit to degree only, they have been refused permission to get credit for their diploma.

Letter 2 - for students approved to go on exchange for credit to degree and/or for their diploma. (see pages 3-4 below)
Items in red may change for each student but should be included.

Items in pink are optional and should be deleted if no conditions apply.

LETTER 1

From: Faculty Abroad
Sent: Monday, 13 July 2015 10:40 AM
To: studentemail@student.unimelb.edu.au
Subject: Application for Exchange

Student No: XXXXXX
Course: Bachelor of Something
Dear Student Name,

It is with pleasure that I write to advise that the Faculty of XYZ is happy to support your application for Exchange for one semester/two semesters, commencing in Semester 1, 2016.  Unfortunately approval has not been granted for you to receive credit towards your Diploma of Monkey Business as your average is too low/you do not have sufficient points available for credit.  It is, however, conditional on the following [this is a sample of possible conditions only]:
· provision of a completed study plan which includes a list of subjects that have been approved by the relevant discipline advisor/s.  Each approval must specify whether the subject is recommended for either exempt credit (eg equivalent to a UoM subject) or for unspecified credit at a given year level (eg history at second year level).  The study plan must be received at the student centre by Friday 15 August.
· must not do more than 25 points at third year next semester MERGEFIELD "Condition_2" 
· must achieve an average of 65% in semester 2 2015 MERGEFIELD "Condition_3" 
Please find a copy of your approved study plan attached. 

STUDY PLAN INFORMATION
It is your responsibility to ensure that you course plan carefully in order to meet the rules and requirements governing the completion of your course and the award of your degree. This may entail a change to your next semester of enrolment, a change to your plans for Exchange or you may need to adjust the course graduation requirements upon your return. (Include link to course rules or Handbook, if necessary, i.e. B-COM Planner)
ADJUSTING YOUR STUDY PLAN

After your arrival at your overseas institution, should you need to change your study plan and undertake subjects that have not been approved before your departure, please arrange for these subjects to be approved by the relevant Discipline Advisor.  You must then send those approvals to your student centre, xyzabroad-out@unimelb.edu.au.  Note that your final subject choices at your host institution must be approved either prior to, or during your exchange, as the Faculty of XYZ will not grant credit for subjects not approved before you completed your studies overseas.

CREDIT LOAD INFORMATION
You must ensure that you are completing sufficient credits at your host institution by checking the “Credit” tab of the brochure page for your host institution on the Melbourne Global Mobility partner list: https://programs.mobility.unimelb.edu.au/.  Most importantly, credit from your exchange is transferred on your return based on the number of credit points successfully completed at the host institution, NOT the number of subjects completed.
UPON YOUR RETURN

If you are doing the final semester of your degree on exchange, you should not plan to graduate shortly after you have finished your exchange as there may be delays with receiving your transcript from the partner institution. Similarly, if you are applying for further study at graduate or honours level, this may be delayed. 
THE NEXT STAGE
Your application has been released to Melbourne Global Mobility.  You will be notified in the following weeks about the preference to which you will be nominated and provided with the host institution application.  Please note that the nomination process may take up to 12 weeks from the date of this letter.
In the meantime you can check the status of your application by logging back into your profile on the MGM website where you initially lodged your application.
Congratulations on passing Stage One of the Exchange selection process.

Yours sincerely,

Manny Hands
Global Mobility Coordinator
XYZ Student Centre
Items in red may change for each student but should be included.

Items in pink are optional and should be deleted if no conditions apply.

LETTER 2
From: Faculty Abroad
Sent: Monday, 13 July 2015 10:40 AM
To: studentemail@student.unimelb.edu.au
Subject: Application for Exchange

Student No: XXXXXX
Course: Bachelor of Something
Dear Student Name,

It is with pleasure that I write to advise that the Faculty of XYZ is happy to support your application for Exchange for one semester/two semesters, commencing in Semester 1, 2016.  Approval has also [delete if only credit for the diploma is approved] been given for you to receive credit towards your Diploma of Monkey Business.  It is, however, conditional on the following [this is a sample of possible conditions only]:

· provision of a completed study plan which includes a list of subjects that have been approved by the relevant discipline advisor/s.  Each approval must specify whether the subject is recommended for either exempt credit (eg equivalent to a UoM subject) or for unspecified credit at a given year level (eg history at second year level).  The study plan must be received at the student centre by Friday 15 August.
· must not do more than 25 points at third year next semester MERGEFIELD "Condition_2" 
· must achieve an average of 65% in semester 2 2015 MERGEFIELD "Condition_3" 
Please find a copy of your approved study plan attached. 

STUDY PLAN INFORMATION
It is your responsibility to ensure that you course plan carefully in order to meet the rules and requirements governing the completion of your course and the award of your degree. This may entail a change to your next semester of enrolment, a change to your plans for Exchange or you may need to adjust the course graduation requirements upon your return. (Include link to course rules or Handbook, if necessary, i.e. B-COM Planner)
ADJUSTING YOUR STUDY PLAN

After your arrival at your overseas institution, should you need to change your study plan and undertake subjects that have not been approved before your departure, please arrange for these subjects to be approved by the relevant Discipline Advisor.  You must then send those approvals to your student centre, xyzabroad-out@unimelb.edu.au.  Note that your final subject choices at your host institution must be approved either prior to, or during your exchange, as the Faculty of XYZ will not grant credit for subjects not approved before you completed your studies overseas.

CREDIT LOAD INFORMATION
You must ensure that you are completing sufficient credits at your host institution by checking the “Credit” tab of the brochure page for your host institution on the Melbourne Global Mobility partner list: https://programs.mobility.unimelb.edu.au/.  Most importantly, credit from your exchange is transferred on your return based on the number of credit points successfully completed at the host institution, NOT the number of subjects completed.
UPON YOUR RETURN

If you are doing the final semester of your degree on exchange, you should not plan to graduate shortly after you have finished your exchange as there may be delays with receiving your transcript from the partner institution. Similarly, if you are applying for further study at graduate or honours level, this may be delayed. 
THE NEXT STAGE

Your application has been released to Melbourne Global Mobility.  You will be notified in the following weeks about the preference to which you will be nominated and provided with the host institution application.  Please note that the nomination process may take up to 12 weeks from the date of this letter.
In the meantime you can check the status of your application by logging back into your profile on the MGM website where you initially lodged your application.

Congratulations on passing Stage One of the Exchange selection process.

Yours sincerely,

Manny Hands

Global Mobility Coordinator

XYZ Student Centre

